
248 

12 CFR Ch. XII (1–1–11 Edition) § 1233.4 

as a consequence of reporting fraud or 
possible fraud under this part. 

§ 1233.4 Internal controls, policies, 
procedures, and training. 

(a) In general. Each regulated entity 
shall establish and maintain adequate 
and efficient internal controls, poli-
cies, procedures, and an operational 
training program to discover and re-
port fraud or possible fraud in connec-
tion with the purchase or sale of any 
loan or financial instrument. 

(b) Examination. The examination by 
FHFA of fraud reporting programs of 
each regulated entity includes an eval-
uation of the effectiveness of the inter-
nal controls, policies, procedures, and 
operational training program in place 
to minimize risks from fraud and to re-
port fraud or possible fraud to FHFA in 
accordance with this regulation. 

§ 1233.5 Protection from liability for 
reports. 

As provided by section 1379E of the 
Safety and Soundness Act (12 U.S.C. 

4642(b)), a regulated entity that, in 
good faith, submits a report pursuant 
to this part, and any entity-affiliated 
party, that, in good faith, submits or 
requires a person to submit a report 
pursuant to this part, shall not be lia-
ble to any person under any provision 
of law or regulation, any constitution, 
law, or regulation of any State or po-
litical subdivision of any State, or 
under any contract or other legally en-
forceable agreement (including any ar-
bitration agreement) for such report, 
or for any failure to provide notice of 
such report to the person who is the 
subject of such report, or any other 
persons identified in the report. 

§ 1233.6 Supervisory action. 

Failure by a regulated entity to com-
ply with this part may subject the reg-
ulated entity or the board members, of-
ficers, or employees thereof to super-
visory action by FHFA, including but 
not limited to, cease-and-desist pro-
ceedings and civil money penalties. 
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